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PRACTICE NEWSLETTER 
































Wednesday 21 December 2016 - this is the last day for ordering repeat prescriptions for collection on Thursday 22 December 2016.  Ordering is easy through our practice website. 


Friday 23 December 2016 - the practice will be open for medical emergencies between 8.30am & 1pm.  During this time please contact us on 02890855400 to speak to the emergency doctor.  From 1pm please ring Dalriada Urgent Care on 02825663500.


Monday 26 December 2016 & Tuesday 27 December 2016- the practice is closed.  For medical emergencies please ring Dalriada Urgent Care on 02825663500.


Wednesday 28 December, Thursday 29 December & Friday 30 December 2016- the practice is open as normal.


Monday 2 January 2017- the practice is closed.  For medical emergencies please ring Dalriada Urgent Care on 02825663500.  From Tuesday 3 January 2017 - the practice will resume normal hours.


***PLEASE ENSURE YOU ORDER YOUR REPEAT MEDICATION IN TIME FOR THE CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY.  IT IS EXPECTED THAT THE SURGERY WILL BE EXTREMELY BUSY DURING THE HOLIDAY PERIOD.  MANY THANKS.
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Staff Changes in the New Year





Dr Crothers will be reducing her sessions from January 2017.  She will be available on a Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday. 





Dr Laura Williams will be joining the practice in January 2017. 





Our doctor in training, Dr P Ross, will be leaving us at the end of January 2017. 





Our Respiratory Nurse Specialist, Eileen, will be leaving us at the end of December 2016. 








Respect for GP Time


Over the past few months there has been an increase in patients overrunning on their appointment time.  We kindly request that patients respect the doctors’ time by attending promptly for appointments and keeping to the allocated 10 minutes per consultation.  This is particularly important given the increasing demand for our services at this time of year.  We appreciate that this is a small percentage of patients and would like to thank everyone for their assistance and co-operation.




















Are you a current smoker or ex smoker?  Have you had recurrent chest infections resulting in antibiotics within the last year?  If so, we would like to invite you for a breath test to assess your lung function.  If you would like to be assessed please contact the surgery to arrange a ‘Lung Function Test’ with Arlene or Louise, our Practice Nurses. 





Changes to Our Telephone System





From the beginning of January our telephone system will be closed from 12:30 pm each day until 2pm.  During this time we will only be able to answer telephone calls that are in relation to a medical emergency.


  


Updating your Patient Details





Have you recently updated your details with us such as weight/height/smoking status?  This can be completed easily on our practice website and helps us to maintain accurate information about your health.  Alternatively you can update your details with us via telephone or in person, at the reception desk. Thank you. 





Coil Clinic





In the New Year Dr Bell will be commencing a dedicated coil clinic once per month.  Dr Bell and the Practice Nurse will continue to provide Well Women clinics as normal.














Breath Test





Blood Tests Requested by the Hospital





The Practice has recently agreed to participate in an enhanced service, which enables patients to attend the surgery for blood tests which are requested by their consultant/nurse led clinic.  The practice has been issued with strict guidance by the northern health and social care trust which outlines the following requirements.





The consultant MUST provide you with the appropriate FORMS and LABELS prior to you making an appointment with the practice nurse.


The blood tests can only be performed by the PRACTICE NURSES within the practice.   Appointments must not be made within the Treatment Room.


Blood tests requested by Private Consultants must be carried out by the private consultant and not performed at the practice.





Please note the following information


If you attend for blood testing requested by the hospital and do not have your forms and labels the practice will be unable to perform your blood test.


All forms and labels are your responsibility and will not be held at the practice.


This service is for blood tests only, all other investigations, such as ECG, BP etc., will be performed by the hospital as they are not available within the practice.


All test results will be sent directly to your consultant and will not be available at the practice.  Please do not contact the practice for these results.





This service will be offered by the practice while funding is available.  In the event that funding is withdrawn the practice will no longer be able to provide the service.








Lifeline is the Northern Ireland crisis response helpline service for people who are experiencing distress or despair. No matter what your age or where you live in Northern Ireland, if you are or someone you know is in distress or despair, Lifeline is here to help.





People living in Northern Ireland can call Lifeline on 0808 808 8000. Deaf and hard of hearing Textphone users can call Lifeline on 18001 0808 808 8000. Calls to Lifeline are free to people living in Northern Ireland who are calling from UK landlines and mobiles.





Lifeline counsellors are available 24 hours a day, seven days a week to listen and help, in confidence. 











